RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING DONATION OF SURPLUS SCHOOL BUSES
TO SHERIDAN PARK FIRE DISTRICT NO. 4

WHEREAS, the Kenmore-Town of Tonawanda Union Free School District received a request for
the donation of two (2) school owned vehicles deemed unserviceable for transportation of students,
shown as Exhibit A attached hereto, and

WHEREAS, the Kenmore-Town of Tonawanda Union Free School District is permitted by law to
donate this property as requested.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Education of the Kenmore-Town of
Tonawanda Union Free School District that Bus #342, VIN# 4UZAAWAKX2CJ38789 and Bus #358, VIN#
4DRBBABN43B956667, are hereby declared as surplus property of the School District, as shown on
Exhibit B.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Bus #342 and Bus #358 shall be donated by the Kenmore-Town
of Tonawanda Union Free School District to the Sheridan Park Fire District No. 4.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Bus #342 and Bus #358 will be donated in their “as is” condition,
without any warranties by the School District, and on the condition that the recipient shall hold
harmless for any claims arising out of the property after the transfer of titles to the recipient.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Assistant Superintendent of Finance is hereby authorized to

execute any documents to effectively transfer the titles of Bus #342 and Bus #358 to the recipient.
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Dear Friends,

We are writing today to ask for your assistance. We are committed to providing the best
services to our community possible and to achieve this we train tirelessly to prepare for a variety of
emergencies.

We are currently looking to host a New York State training course on school bus rescue. In order
to host this class we need at least two buses. We are hoping you can help us by donating buses for use
in this class. The class will benefit firefighters and communities throughout Erie county.

Any and all assistance is appreciated and we thank you for the support.

Sincerely,

James Chatham

1** Assistant Chief
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